Parkman Township
Zoning Commission

Minutes of January 24, 2006 Meeting
Members Present:
John Augustine, Scott Villers, Bill Pollard, Steve Cole, Renee Patry, Bill Pollard
Not Present:  Carlos Nieves
Also present was Alan Wilson and Debbie Wilson.
John Augustine called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.  A motion was made by Scott to accept the minutes of the December 6, 2005 meeting, and John seconded it.  All were in favor.
When House Bill 278 was passed, it took away authority from townships to regulate gas and oil wells, as noted in Section 8 of our Zoning Resolution.  John Augustine will remain chairman of the committee, and Bill Pollard will remain as the co-chair for this year.  

John talked with David Dietrich and he suggests we set up a meeting with himself, a representative of the Soil & Water District and a representative of the Chagrin River Land Conservancy.  We will do that as we finish Article 4 and get closer to working with him.

John looked into the number of lots over 40 acres, and he estimates there are over 200 currently in Parkman Township.  Scott asked Alan about the sewers, and it is going up for bid tomorrow.  

John passed out information about suggested wording for accessory building size, tying the size to the accessory building to lot size, but also tying in loss of development rights for the parcel.  Scott likes the idea of varying the size of the accessory building to the lot size.  Steve noted that most accessory buildings will be near the house, so he doesn’t see the need to tie it to lot size.  Scott asked about making it a conditional use permit, based on lot size.  Renee expressed concern with that on long, narrow lots.  Scott then suggested doubling the necessary distance off the property lines to alleviate that situation.  John has polled some Parkman citizens and has found that the general feeling is that if we allow a larger size building, it shouldn’t be much larger.  Bill asked about the maximum lot coverage, and it is currently 40%.  The committee reviewed information in the papers about the Huntsburg zoning situation.  The committee feels we should not tie in the size of the building to development rights.  John asked what the committee feels about increasing the size of the building and it seems to be split.  The Amish community represented at the public meeting last fall seemed to feel unanimously that the size needs to be increased.  Scott feels that it really needs to be larger, however we can tie it in with  lot size or another method.  Another idea is to limit or restrict noise.  Bill asked about zoning’s allowance to limit noise.  The committee feels that safety/health covers the noise.
Renee suggested an increase to 1,500 square feet, which is a 50% increase.  Scott feels that isn’t enough, but it is something.  This is a hot topic, and it is a hot topic in Huntsburg.  We need to give something.  John noted also that we can make a small change during the public meeting, if the public feels it is needed.
John asked that we clarify whether it’s work area or storage, at the request of the Zoning Inspector.  The committee agreed on wording for section 402.1 2(b).  The committee then discussed how this relates to 402.2 G, regarding storage buildings.  There was a lot of discussion about the number and size of buildings allowed on a lot.
Steve made a motion to adjourn at 9:10 PM.   John seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 28, 2006.
Respectfully Submitted,

Connie M. Hasman

Parkman Township Zoning Commission Secretary
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